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Barton & Loguidice, D.P.C.

Memo To: Sandy Creek Town Board Date: February9, 2022
From: Dustin J. Clark, Anthony Young, Brett McVoy Project No.: 1001.005.001
Subject: Board Update — Sandy Creek/Richland Joint Water Project

1

Water Service Area No. 3 Update:

Activity Completed in Last Month and Current Activities

o WD Malone shut down for the winter on January 7th. Work will resume in the spring.

o Payment Application #15 was disbursed to WD Malone.

Project Financing
o Coordination with EFC, RD, and Fiscal Advisors continues.
o Change Order No. 2 has been approved by EFC and USDA RD.

Schedule
o Construction Restart — April 2022 (anticipated)
o Substantial Completion — December 31, 2022 (Base Bid and Additives No. 1 - 9)
o Final Completion — Spring 2023 (Base Bid and Additives No. 1 - 9)

Additional Sections
o For N. Rainbow Shores / S. Sandy Pond Inlet in Sandy Creek — CEHA Variance Request

was formally denied in a letter from NYSDEC on February 8, 2022.

Water Service Area No. 4 Update:

Interest Surveys are being prepared and will be distributed soon.
Schedule Workshop Meeting No. 1 with Town Board

Water District No. 1 Sunset Lane Update:

SEQR Part 2 and Part 3

Plans and Specifications were submitted to Oswego County Department of Health (DOH) on
January 20,

Comments were received from DOH on February 4.

B&L is currently working on a response to DOH comments which will be submitted within the
coming days.

After DOH approval is received, the project will be advertised for bids.
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